learning for our future

KMS NEWSLETTER

Term 1, Issue 4: Thursday 15 March



Healthy team rivalry, House spirit and a fifth win for Heath

From the Principal

It was a kaleidoscope of green, red, yellow and blue as students, staff and families cheered for their House in a sports day which was everyone's to win.

Heath may have won the day for the fifth consecutive year but we all felt the tide turning as Chandler, Rose and Southwood closed the gap.

Team games and relays with Houses

experiencing a number of disqualifications, one of sport's cruel but fair lessons, delivered the final score of a 35 point lead. Sports Day is a significant event on the school calendar. While we celebrate many individual achievements it's also about participating and connecting to something far bigger than an individual result. It's working with new peers, having a laugh as you awkwardly try jumping in a sack or are tied together in a three-legged race. It's about stepping up and out of your comfort zone in an event you know you may not win but will earn your team a vital point. It's about making memories and a sense of 'we

Student leaders ran with team mates encouraging them on the home straight; House leaders assisted students from rival Houses; genuine handshakes for a race well run which didn't result in a ribbon; positive preparation for events and students cheering everyone not just their team.

did it', regardless of how big or small.

Student leadership was apparent with house captains in advance and on the day organising participants, the STEM student team conducting a successful bin challenge, Year 11 SACE students delivering the Year 3-6 tabloid events, middle school captains coaching students for primary events, the primary Heath Captains with the trophy leading their team parade on day two, students running score sheets, the sound system team at school at daybreak to set this up and more. Student ownership and commitment to their team and the day was obvious in so many ways.

The event's success is a credit to all involved and in particular the Sport and Recreation team led by Luke Driver. We thank all for two fabulous days of superb sportsmanship, families for your support, the canteen for efficient catering and students for taking the opportunity to strengthen your character, connect with friends and create memories that you will treasure for a lifetime.





Opportunity Respect

Excellence

Principal's Report Continued:

Governing Council Update

Governing Council met on Wednesday 28 March and filed this report.

- World Challenge students Zac Johns, Tiarna Smith and teacher Glen Williams were guest speakers. They spoke about their three week expedition in Loas and Cambodia, saying it was an amazing experience, having to be independent, problem-solve as individuals and a group travelling through a foreign country. Zac said helping a community in a third world country was an experience of a life time.
- Daymap Parent Portal provides an opportunity to see Assessment and Reporting, assignment due dates. Governing Council discussed ways of how to further promote this feature to the school community.
- Family Information Night feedback how can we improve next year? Suggestions welcome by emailing the Principal's office via Paula McKay on paula.mckay43@schools.sa.edu.au
- Governing Council endorsed the Wellbeing Policy which is now published on the school website – www.kms.sa.edu and daymap.
- Chairperson Michael Glasson thanked retiring members Scott Mercer, Lynlee Sloper and Rosemary Cock. They have all contributed on various committees and held executive positions during their time on Governing Council.

The Governing Council Annual General Meeting will be held on Wednesday 21 March, in the Hospitality Centre, 7pm. Nominations from the school community are encouraged by filling out the form in this week's newsletter and returning to the Front Office.

Green Team

Are you interested in helping the school but struggle to make regular meetings?

If so, we are looking to establish a 'Green Team' of volunteers who will donate their time when it suits them to assist with school gardens, for example weeding, pruning and planting.

An initial meeting is required to establish operating procedures and then it's your time to donate whenever it suits to help the school.

If interested please email call Carol Saunders on 8821 0100 or email Carol.Saunders439@schools.sa.edu.au

Parent Teacher Interviews

As we near the half-way mark of Semester One R-12 Parent Teacher Interviews will be held in Week 10, starting Tuesday. For online bookings go to:

www.schoolinterviews.com.au

R-6 code yz2m9

7-12 code **d2h7n**

An instruction sheet is with today's newsletter, alternatively contact the Front Office for assistance. I strongly encourage you to meet with your child's teacher to ensure learning goals are met as we endeavour to work in partnership. Year 7-12 Traffic Lights will be sent home next Tuesday (Week 8).

Japanese Homestay Program

We are still requiring families to participate in a Japanese Homestay Program in Term 3. If we do not receive enough interest we will rest this program in 2018. For more information please contact Paula McKay on 8821 0100.

Student Success

Athletics: Year 12 student Jack Hobbs is representing South Australia at the Junior National Athletic Championships at Olympic Park in Sydney this week.

Jack qualified for the 1,500 metres.

It has been a busy two weeks for Jack competing at sports day and breaking the



Open Boys' 1,500 metre record by six seconds.

Agricultural Studies: Year 12 student Nathan Jones recently graduated top of his cohort in a Certificate 3 in Agriculture over two years. Nathan studied through Regional Skills Training and was presented with his certificate at a special graduation ceremony.



Walpaara Anpa Finalist: meaning "clever one" in Arabunna this award recognises exceptional academic achievement of 10 Aboriginal secondary school students across South Australia as well as encouraging

students who are engaged with school.

Congratulations to Year 11 student Mackenzie Weltman, a 2017 finalist. Her certificate acknowledges Mackenzie's positive commitment to

education and being an active role model and leader in the wider community.

Enjoy the Sports Day photos.

Debbie Terrett Principal

Sub School News

STEM Bin Collection

A STEM Bin Competition was a win-win for Heath and the school environment, with bucket loads of rubbish collected during break times.

The STEM Action Team issued a challenge to all students to clean-up the school yard, with the House bin containing the most rubbish receiving top points.

The STEM Action team developed the whole-school concept after attending a workshop in Port Augusta last year.

Litter was considered a world-wide problem from which the school was not immune, as packaged food was a common item in students' lunch boxes.

The results:

1st: Heath filling 174cm of rubbish (50 points)

2nd: Southwood filling 161cm of rubbish (30 points)

3rd: Chandler filling 159.5cm of rubbish (20 points)

4th: Rose filling 132cm of rubbish (10 points)

We understand there was quite a bit of friendly rivalry and tongs were snapping fast and furiously!

Thank you for supporting your house with this competition and helping clean up the environment as well. An AMAZING effort!



Literacy Pro and Mathletics Workshop



Thank you to the families who attended our recent Literacy Pro and Mathletic Workshops. To follow-up at home, Year 3-6 passwords can be found in student diaries.

Year 8 Still Life Art

Two Year 8 Art classes worked on a Still Life drawing and painting unit recently.

We had two grocery bags of fresh vegetables to draw in continuous line and again sketching realistically.

Many layers were used to build up the finished paintings, working through various steps, painting the background first and the vegetables last.

Students used a variety of media in the work including: acrylic paint, gesso, impasto gel, lava gel, colour pencil and chinagraph pencil. They learnt new painting techniques such as washes, grafitto, scumbling, chiariscuro, and impasto texture as well as drawing techniques such as cross hatching and texture patterns.

A strong focus on contrast of colour, light and dark and texture was used, as well as colour theory.

Karen George Art Teacher





"Great art picks up where nature ends."

~ Marc Chagall~

Unit News

Junior Class: It was great to see so many family members supporting the Junior students as they participated in all of the events of the R-2 program last Thursday. The students had participated in some practices with Mrs Jenny Smith's class prior to Sports Day so were keen to be involved on the day. For some of our students it was their first Kadina Memorial School Sports Day so they were very excited to wear their house colours and participate in the fun events. Parents also supported students to run, jump, throw, and complete the activities. Well done to class teacher Julia and support staff for preparing the students for the day, to the families who came along, and to Jenny Smith for giving our students the opportunity to join in with her class. Thank you all for making it a great morning.



Senior Class: It was also great to see a number of families last Friday helping and cheering on the Senior students as they completed their modified events for Sports Day. Regardless of the warm conditions the students keenly participated in all of the events to the best of their ability. Thank you to everyone cheering on our students as they ran their 100 metre race. For some of the students it was the first time they had run the whole way. Well done. They were also very excited to receive their ribbons at the completion of the events, and tried extremely hard to jump, throw and kick as far as they could. Thank you to support staff for assisting on the day, and for all of the families who came along to help make Sports Day a rewarding day for our students.



Parent Interviews: NEP Meetings

Families of our Unit students will be invited to attend Negotiated Education Plan (NEP) meetings. These provide opportunities for families and teaching staff to discuss learning goals, strengths, needs and concerns of each student, ensuring these individual plans are written to achieve the best possible outcomes. Meeting times are currently being negotiated to occur with families in the near future.

Calm Kid Central & "The emotional challenges of primary school" workshops

Kadina Memorial School is participating in the Calm Kid Central Program. The program, funded by the Federal Department of Health via SA Country Primary Health Network, provides all families with children in Reception to Year 4 FREE access to:

- a) Child psychologists online a panel of child psychologists able to answer unlimited questions from you via the online Calm Kid Central "Question Centre".
- b) Over 50 short videos, activity sheets and posters for parents/carers AND children
- d) A weekly email to parent/caregivers with a summary of one of the resources on the site, with some "quick ideas" that they can use to support their child's well-being.

Teachers will also have access to these videos and resources and may be using the child orientated resources in the classroom with your child.

To access this FREE program, go to www.calmkidcentral.com, scroll down the page and click "sign up" (for a year membership) and enter our parent coupon code "KADINAPARENT1".

PARENT WORKSHOP

There will be three opportunities to hear directly from Kirrilie Smout, Child Psychologist from Developing Minds talking about "The Emotional Challenges of Primary Schooling" - helping children navigate the emotional challenges of primary school (including friendship, learning skills and "big feelings") PLUS more information about how you can use Calm Kid Central. A free crèche is available. To RSVP register at http://nyppartnership.eventbrite.com (and choose the event listing you would like to attend).

Tuesday 20 March, 1pm-2.30pm Wallaroo Primary School Tuesday 20 March, 6.30pm-8pm, Kadina Memorial Wednesday 21 March, 9-10.30am, Moonta Area School

If you have any questions about the Calm Kid Central program, you are welcome to contact the psychology team behind Calm Kid Central (Developing Minds Psychology) at calmkidcentral@developingminds.net.au

Bridget Johns

Linking Learning Locally Project Manager Kadina Memorial School and NY Partnership

Ph: 8821 0100

Email: bridget.johns279@schools.sa.edu.au









ART BEAT

Year 8 Music Composition Task

In Year 8 music this term we are introducing students to the highs and lows of trying to compose a piece of music.

They wrote eight bars of music that encompassed musical techniques such as pitch and rhythm (knowing when to use and play certain notes on a stave), dynamics (when to go loud and soft) and the use of correct musical notation when composing.

This task culminated in a performance piece either on drums, keyboard or guitar. Not only did the students have to perform but they were asked to critique their own, and other students' performances. As we know reflection is critical to understand how you can improve.

The skills gained and challenge offered for these budding musicians have hopefully helped them realise the work that goes into composing a song. Our next practical assessment will be to build on these performance skills and learn to play a full song as part of a duo. Bring it on!

Mr Weissmann



DIARY DATES

Advance notice of known dates

What? Generations in Jazz
Who? KMS Jazz Band
When? Week 1 Term 2,
4-6 May

Where? Mount Gambier

What? KMS Concert Band Who? 2nd year and up When? Last 2 rehearsals for Term 1 will be on Monday 19/3 (Wk 8) and Monday 9/4 (Wk 11).

Where? Kadina Memorial School Senior Music Room. Kadina Town Hall has been closed due to roof maintenance.

Spotlight



Mr Graefe's "Belonging and Becoming Wall". All students in R-6 wrote their names on the wall showing that EVERYONE can be part of the Arts at Kadina Memorial School.

-Mr Graefe

Kadina Memorial School News

STEM Works

Wow the STEM building project is underway and moving fast!

Multi Media Centre: Over the past few weeks the school has been closed during parts of the weekend to allow for asbestos removal and last week buildings C4, C5, C7 and C8 came tumbling down.



Early Years: On Thursday concrete contractors put down the cement foundation for the Early Years Centre which will include two student / staff toilets.



Quantum Science Lab upgrade: The redevelopment of the science lab will start in the April holidays and will continue during weeks 1-4, to be completed by week 5.

It has been an extremely hectic work site and we thank students for keeping out of the restricted areas.

Carol Saunders Business Manager

Bullying No Way Day

Throughout this week R-12 students have been discussing the issue of bullying. Clear messages and links have been posted on the School's facebook site for your reference. At Kadina Memorial School we would like it to be Bullying No Way Day EVERY day. If your child is experiencing bullying please reassure them it's not their fault and encourage them to talk about it. Student Wellbeing Leaders are at school every day to help you navigate any difficult times.

If your child talks to you about bullying:

- 1. Listen calmly and get the full story.
- Reassure your child that they are not to blame.
- 3. Ask your child what they want to do about it and how you can help.
- 4. Visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au to find some strategies.
- 5. Contact the school.
- 6. Check in regularly with your child.



Tuesday Lunch Activities

House posters were the theme during Tuesday lunch activities held by Pastoral Care Worker Jane Agnew and Parent Club. More volunteers are welcome by contacting Parent Club's Narelle Koch on 0428 893 918.



Sports News

Open Boys KO Cricket

Catches win matches! This couldn't have been any truer in the Open Boys cricket match against Clare. After posting a good total of 136 after 33 overs, Clare managed to chase down the total, thanks largely to a number of dropped catches.

During Kadina Memorial's innings, Ryley Paulson (10 runs) and Ben Russack (16) got the visitors off to a solid start. This allowed Jakeb Branford (43) and Harry Platten (26) to lift the run rate in the middle and late stages of our innings, helping the side to a solid 5/136.

The boys were confident going in to bowl with a total good enough to defend. Some good bowling early by Harry Platten and Jakeb Branford kept the game in the balance. However, it all went downhill from there as many dropped catches saw Clare's No. 3 and 4 batsmen lift the run rate and score heavily, passing Kadina's score in the 19th over. Pick of the bowlers was Jakeb Branford (2/24).

A special thanks to Gavin Branford who helped out with the scoring and whose message of 'catches win matches' at the innings changeover couldn't have been any more accurate.



SAPSASA Swimming Championship

Congratulations to the nine Kadina Memorial students who are competing at the SAPSASA Country Swimming Championship at the SA Aquatic and Leisure Centre on Friday 23 March.

Those students are Ava Browning, Annabelle Crosby, Meg Day, Destiny Fleming, Ellise Harmer, Ella Koch, Eliza Rosewarne and Bree Russack.



NYP Secondary Swimming Team

Four Kadina Memorial Middle School students represented the region at the State Secondary Swimming Championship recently.

Jessica Niotis, Imogen Russack, Kirra Hettner and Brodie Holland teamed with six students from Moonta Area School for the NYP Swimming team.

Competing in many events they each secured a number of top three placings in a competitive field at the SA Aquatic and Leisure Centre in Marion.

It was a new experience to swim in an Olympic size swimming pool after training in a much smaller pool at the Copper Coast Sport and Leisure Centre pool.

NYP SAPSASA Softball Teams

Congratulations to the Kadina Memorial students selected to represent NYP at the State School Softball Carnival in Adelaide later this term: (Girls' team) Lucy Bussenschutt, Macayla Marner, Baylee Houghagen, Madison Nates, Isabelle King, Stephanie Davidson, and Georgia McKay: (Boys' team) Wade Walker, Aaron King, Fletcher Davidson, Tjay Tyndall, Chad Whale and Jack Olsen. The coaches are Kadina Memorial teachers James Rigby-Meth and Lana Kaesler.



Ms Kaesler, who played softball in Europe and continues to coach at a state level, officially opened the 2018 Year 7-12 Sports Day.



2018 Sports Day

It was one of the closest Sports Days since Kadina Memorial School's inception, with Heath winning the Cup by just 35 points making it five in a row, followed by Chandler, Rose and Southwood.

Heath started Day Two in the lead thanks to the primary cohort's effort on Day One.

However, the margin narrowed throughout the day with the overall House winner coming down to placings in the team games and relays. This made for an exciting finish, with a number of disqualifications delivering the final result: Heath (3,473), Chandler (3,438), Rose (3,179), and Southwood (2,868).

The two-day event is a culmination of preparation and training by all students and staff over the past five weeks. The R-12ness was evident with older students volunteering at event stations, encouraging their younger peers and assisting with team games. Senior School Integrated Learning students used the R-6 day to further their studies, showcasing their leadership skills as well as interactions with younger students filmed as part of an assessment task.

House Captains proved why their peers chose them to lead, with many encouraging team members in track and field events. Southwood won the march and chant on both days. No-one can deny the mighty Southwood House spirit. I can still hear 'Southwood, what?' Chandler and Rose for the second year running were 'pipped at the post'. Ultimately, good sportsmanship was the winner during the two-day carnival.

I felt very proud of the professional manner in which our two Sports Days were held. I thank our ground staff who work tirelessly to provide our beautifully kept ovals, teaching and support staff who timed, measured, recorded and aided students all day, Vicki Hartleib and her canteen volunteers, all volunteers who assisted with events, Little Athletics for the use of equipment, as well as NYP SAPSASA, Kadina Netball Club, ANZ, Wallaroo Mines Primary School and Harvest Christian College.

Luke Driver

Head of Health and Physical Education



Individual Champions

Boys Under 13 Winner William McKay Runner Up Jye Tugwell

Girls Under 13 Winner Rachel Valenti
Runner Up Baylee Houghagen

Boys Under 14 Winner Thomas Paddick Runner Up Connor Guerrero

Girls Under 14 Winner Olivia Elsworthy
Runner Up Lucy Johns

Boys Under 15 Winner Brock Thomson Runner Up Dylan Branford

Girls Under 15 Winner Nicole Burgan Runner Up Phoenix Zanker

Boys Under 16 Winner Lachie Jones
Runner Up Angus Hunter-Price

Girls Under 16 Winner Montana Briggs

Runner Up Amy Ward

Boys Open Winner Max Walsh Runner Up Jack Hobbs

Girls Open Winner Steffanie Goodwin Runner Up Hannah Seal

1,500 Metre Champions

Under 15 Girls Olivia Elsworthy

Under 15 Boys Brock Thomson

Open Girls Caydence Bussenschutt

Open Boys Jack Hobbs



Above, Alana, Caydence and Steffanie came in the top three placings in the Open Girls 1,500 metres.











2018 Sports Day Record Breakers

Record tied U15 Boys 1500m Brock Thomson 5:10mins

Open Boys 1500m Jack Hobbs 4.40 minutes U14 Girls High Jump Havannah Smith 1.5m U13 Boys High Jump Jedd Thomson 1.55m Record tied U14 Boys High Jump Connor Nitschke 1.65m

U15 Boys High Jump Brock Thomson 1.75m
U15 Girls Triple Jump Nicole Burgan 8.39m
U16 Girls Triple Jump Nicole Burgan 8.39m
U15 Girls Long Jump Phoenix Zanker 4.07m
U15 Boys Long Jump Brock Thomson 4.83m
U16 Girls Shot Put Faith Scholes 8.86m
U16 Boys Shot Put Lachie Jones 12.32m
Tied the record (his own) Open Boys Shot Put Harry Platten 11.33m

Open Boys Discus Harry Platten 28.86m U13 Girls 800m Cedar Napier 2.54 minutes Open Boys 800m Jack Hobbs 2.06 minutes U13 Girls 200m Kayleigh May 30.673 seconds U14 Boys 200m Thomas Paddick 27.591 seconds U13 Boys 100m Div A Jye Tugwell 14.027 seconds U14 Boys 100m Div A Tom Paddick 13.223 seconds U13 Girls 100m Div A Kayleigh May 14.267 seconds U13 Girls 100m Div B Havannah Smith 14.763 seconds Open Boys 400m Jack Hobbs 55.693 seconds U13 Boys Wheel & Ball Chandler 2.05.07 minutes U15 Girls Wheel & Ball Rose 2.08.77 minutes U15 Boys Wheel & Ball Heath 1.56.65 minutes U16 Boys Wheel & Ball Heath 1.53.20 minutes U13 Girls Under & Over Southwood 1.30.77 minutes U14 Girls Under & Over Heath 1.24.07 minutes U15 Mixed Under & Over Heath 1.16.62 minutes U15 Boys Three Legged Race Chandler 26.45seconds Open Girls Three Legged Race Heath 26.69 seconds U13 Girls Corner Spry Southwood 1.24.28 minutes Open Mixed Corner Spry Heath 1.08.22 U13 Girls Relay Rose 1.01.22 minutes U16 Boys Relay Heath 51.11 seconds





School Notice Board

Canteen News

Thank you to our many Volunteers who helped during the Sports Day week. It is always a huge achievement for us to run two canteens and supply many families with yummy food and plenty of drinks on the day. Thank you also to Luke Driver, for his support and letting us use his classroom this year. It proved a huge success and next year we look forward to using this facility again. Without the use of this classroom, it would not be possible to supply a great canteen service. This year we sold 370 hot dogs, 80 chicken burgers, 60 tender wraps, 40 pies, 65 sausage rolls, 180 donuts with plenty of drinks and iceblocks to keep everyone cool. We appreciate your support for our canteen and all feedback is greatly appreciated to improve every year.

Thanks Vicki Hartleib Canteen Manager





More than 1,500 photos were taken during the two Sports Days, with many photos to be featured in the 2018 Kadina Memorial School Magazine published in Term 4.



Decision Making Committee (DMC)

The Kadina Memorial School Decision Making Committee is a representative committee consisting of staff, students and parents who meet each fortnight. The next DMC will be held in Term 1 Week 8, Monday 19 March, 5pm in the Staff Room.

Proposal: Elder Hall Excursion

Date: Friday 23 March **Proposer:** Sandy Hahn

Proposal: SA STEM Northern Connections Day

Date: Wednesday 4 April **Proposer**: Stacey Evans

Proposal: ANZAC Day Dawn Service

Date: Wednesday 25 April Proposer: Sue Stanley

Proposal: Adelaide Youth Orchestra Workshop Date: Sunday 27 May – Monday 28 May

Proposer: Sandy Hahn

Proposal: Reconciliation Week Whole School Assembly

Date: Monday 28 May Proposer: Janine McKay

Proposal: Australian Business Week Date: Monday 2 July – Friday 6 July

Proposer: Tom Ackland

Proposal: Year 9 Canberra Camp (final approval) **Date:** Sunday 9 December – Friday 14 December

Proposer: Kristy Bond

Name:	Phone Number:		
Signature:	Email:		

Community News

Make-A-Wish® Australia YP Branch Ride, Run, Walk 2018:

This year's Make-A-Wish Ride, Run, Walk will start at Kadina on Sunday 25 March and finish at Wallaroo. Come along and ride, run or walk the new Rotary cycle track, starting from 10am. Unlike previous events, this is not a race — we will not be timing any rides or runs. We want people to appreciate the great outdoors, enjoy each others' company and help raise much-needed funds to grant life-changing wishes for sick kids.

There will be activities throughout the morning, including prizes for best dressed and best decorated bike. Entry fee is \$5 per person and all participants must sign in on the day. Registration forms are available from the YP Country Times or contact Janet on 0417 842 588 or email: janetgreg@live.com.au



Paskeville Netball Club: Net Set GO skills program, Term 2 every Thursday from Thurs 3 May until Thurs 28 June, 4-5pm, Paskeville Netball Courts. For 5-7 year olds, cost: \$50. Please contact paskevillenetballclub@gmail.com for information regarding registration for this program.

Paskeville Football Club: First training and information night for Under 10 and Under 12 (Boys and Girls) footballers on Thursday 15 March, 4pm at the Paskeville Football Oval. Enquiries to Duncan McKay 0418 859 368 or Brad March 0418 516 629.

Kadina Netball Club: Net Set Go, starting Term 2. All enquiries to Belinda Petherick 0413 485 162

Gems Netball Club: Currently seeking players between the ages of 13 and 16 to play and train locally in Kadina each week. Sports vouchers are available to primary school students which will deduct \$50 from fees. For more information contact Maddy Eatts, Gems President on 0477 838 586.



Scan QR Code to go to website



Calendar

	401.14		04:14	00.114	00.114
Term 1	19th March	20th March	21st March	22 nd March	23 rd March
2010	Lightning Netball/Football	Yr 8 Immunisations	Stage 1 Camp, Loch Luna		Mentor Training
2018	carnival	Yr 10 Youth Opportunities info	Yr 11/12 SACE Art Trip	Stage 1 Camp, Loch Luna	R-6 Religious Education
Week 8	DMC, 5pm	session	Governing Council AGM,	Finance Mtg, 3.30pm	SAPSASA Swimming
WEEKO	• •		7pm	3. 1	Stage 1 Camp, Loch
			·		Luna
TAT 1 0	26 th March	27th March	28th March	29th March	30 th March
Week 9	Interschool Athletics,	27 March	20 March	27 March	GOOD FRIDAY
	Maitland, 8-12			NEWSLETTER	GOOD I KIDAT
		0.14.11	411.4		() A !!
Week 10	2 nd April	3 rd April	4 th April	5 th April	6 th April
	EASTER MONDAY		Stage 1 Kayak Camp, Loch	Stage 1 Kayak Camp, Loch	Stage 1 Kayak Camp, Loch
		DMC, 5pm	Luna	Luna	Luna
		•		PALS Training	
		R-12 Family Interviews	R-12 Family Interviews	R-12 Family Interviews	R-12 Family Interviews
Week 11	9th April	10th April	11th April	12 th April	13 th April
week 11	Motivational Media, 7-12	Mile End Athletics, 8-12			
	SAPSASA Softball	SAPSASA Softball boys/girls	SAPSASA Softball boys/girls	SAPSASA Softball boys/girls	SAPSASA Softball boys/girls
		JAI JAJA Johball boys/gills	Governing Council (budget	Year 5/6 Choir Assessment	EARLY DISMISSAL 2.10pm
	boys/girls		mtg)	ASSEMBLY (sub schools)	'
	Improvement Teams,		3/	NEWSLETTER	
	3.30pm			HEHOLET TER	

Principal: Debbie Terrett

Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) KADINA SA 5554 Phone: 8821 0100

Fax: 8821 1058

dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au

www.kms.sa.edu.au

To inform KMS that your child/children are absent or late with reason:

1. Phone: 8821 0100

2. Text: 0437 010 328 with name and class

3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or

. Write and sign a note in your child/ren's diary.

The newsletter is published fortnightly and given to the youngest member of the family. Alternative ways of receiving the newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or accessing on the school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au (please allow 48 hours for uploading or Skoolbag, a free smartphone app (http://skoolbag.com.au/)